Parks and Recreation Board
U Meeting Minutes
b L April 14, 2021

W

Board Members Present: John Smith, Mike Troyan, Carol Michelotti, , Hannah Wentworth, Gary
Hosterman, Tina Gearhart, and Lisa Kroner

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm

Meeting minutes from March were read and accepted.

Public Comment:
No Public Comment

Old Business:
e Transylvania Mountain Bike Epic will be held May 28" at Colyer Lake. Suggested Parks
and Rec should have a table.
e Lisa shared ideas for a new design for the PAC field signs. Shaner’s will be paying for the
sign. Board discussed 2 signs; one for park and one for along 322.
e Lisa also informed the Board of a new job opening for Potter Township, a Parks
Caretaker. This job will be part-time and seasonal.

The Easter Egg Hunt was a huge success.

John has thank you cards for all volunteers.

Mike is still working on ordinance changes.

PAC concession sign-up is now on Sign-Up Genius

Concessions will be open Saturdays and Sundays during tournaments.

It was decided that no groups would be allowed in concession stand without Parks and
Rec present. Food carts would be okay.

Discussed new banner sales. Small banners were damaging the fences.

Bigger banners to bigger sponsors at $1,000 per year.

Lisa and John were to look at fields for recommended placement of banners.

New Business:

e Carol Michelotti was nominated for Secretary. She accepted and was unanimously
voted in.

e The Board agreed to place an ad in the Grapevine.

e Gary was to find out the cost for different sizes of ads.

e The Board may try to place an ad in the June issue.

e A walk around Colyer Lake was planned for the 215t of April at 6:00 p.m.
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New Events

Will we have a table at Grange Fair again?

Carol and Hannah will host the book readings. A poster is to be placed near the Free
Library at Potter Run Park.

John, Tina and Gary will lead the 4™ of July parade preparations.

Tinal and Carol will head up Yoga at the Lake

Lisa is working on National Night Out, August 3™ at the PAC fields.

e Penns Prairie @ Tri-Municipal Park Update:
Mike was made Vice-President
Soccer has started
Walking trail and reading trail are ready for the season
Frisbee golf continues to be a hit.
A BMX trail is available.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM

Meeting Minutes Respectfully Compiled and Submitted by Tina Gearhart
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